
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Mayors address April 7, 2020  

I want to start by thanking everyone who is working to flatten the curve and slow the spread of 

this most devastating virus, Covid-19.  Our residents who are staying home, our essential 

workers who are going to work every day, our staff who are working their best to continue 

services, all the County staff, provincial and federal departments or ministries that are 

providing us with constant updates and of course we are grateful for the ongoing support from 

the premier and the prime minister.  Together we will get through this and we’ll be able to 

gather again. 

Please check our website, and our Facebook site for updates on a regular basis.  Staff is working 

on a newsletter for residents without computers to ensure they are getting current 

information. This is very challenging as the information changes daily.    

The spring melt is going well and other than some small issues with water over a few roads at 

this time we do not anticipate any widespread flooding or higher than normal spring water 

levels. 

Lastly, on behalf of Council and staff I would like to announce that our Clerk Marilyn Casselman 

will be retiring after more than 22 years in municipal government. We thank Marilyn for her 

service over the years she has been with our township and wish her the very best in her 

retirement. When conditions permit, we will be inviting Marilyn to the Township for a personal 

retirement presentation as we join in celebration recognizing her many years in municipal 

government. Good Luck Marilyn! 
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